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October 10, 2013

Twenty-four-year-old Mental Health Advocate Sean Campbell returned to DMACC for the third time 
since October of 2009 to share his firsthand experiences with mental health issues. Campbell, speaking 
here at the Carroll Campus, also spoke on the Ankeny, Boone and Urban Campuses.
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SEAN CAMPBELL RETURNS TO DMACC
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Sean Campbell 

Following Campbell’s presentation on the Ankeny Campus, he visited one-on-one with some of 
the nearly 200 people who attended his presentation. First-year Medical Assistant student Dijana 
Bajraktarevic (right) of Ankeny talked with Campbell.

Sean Campbell (right) and Dijana Bajraktarevic 
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FREE PASTA DINNER ON BOONE CAMPUS

DMACC Boone Campus students (left to 
right) Heather Ziesman of Algona, Cami 
Eller of Radcliff and Haley Froehlich of 
Algona serve themselves free pasta and 
breadsticks, catered by Valentino’s, at 
a dinner at the DMACC Boone Campus 
prior to the DMACC vs. North Iowa Area 
Community College (NIACC) volleyball 
game. The meal was sponsored by the 
Boone Campus Student Activities Council. 
DMACC’s volleyball team defeated NIACC, 
25–15, 25–16 and 27–25. 

While enjoying the pasta dinner, DMACC 
students listed to musician Shannon Curtis 
perform in the L.W. Courter Center.

Upcoming Events

Oct. 11

DMACC Ankeny  
Campus Concert,  
Bldg. #6 Auditorium,  
7:30 p.m.

Oct. 14

DMACC Board  
of Directors meeting,  
4 p.m.  
Boone Campus.

Oct. 16

DMACC Automotive  
Skills Contest,  
Bldg. #13,  
Ankeny Campus,  
8 a.m.–1 p.m.

Oct. 18

DMACC President’s Day, 
Boone Campus.  
No classes

Archives

Click to view  
DMACC Bulletin archives.

(L to R) Heather Ziesman, Cami Eller and Haley Froehlich

Shannon Curtis
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ADVANCED MANUFACTURING CENTER OPEN HOUSE

Eleven-year-old Rachel Stogdill of Des Moines tries her hand in a virtual welding demonstration while 
David Elsloo, Vermeer Welding Educator, monitors her progress. The virtual welding demonstration 
was held during an open house at the DMACC Ankeny Campus Advanced Manufacturing Center as part 
of National Manufacturing Day celebration. Iowa Governor Terry Branstad had proclaimed the week 
of September 30 as Iowa Manufacturing Week. It offered an opportunity to highlight the important 
contribution that Iowa companies are making to grow Iowa’s economy and help communities prosper. 

Rachel Stogdill

First-year Des Moines Area 
Community College (DMACC) 
Business Administration student 
Darin Lingner (right) of Perry 
visits with DMACC Tool and Die 
Instructor Dale Collins (left to 
right), DMACC Dean of Industry 
and Technology Scott Ocken 
and Vocational Rehabilitation 
Counselor Zak Domrath with 
the U.S. Department of Veteran 
Affairs. Lingner was taking a tour 
of the tool and die lab during 
an open house at the DMACC 
Ankeny Campus Advanced 
Manufacturing Center as part  
of the National Manufacturing  
Day celebration.

(L to R) Dale Collins , Scott Ocken, Zak Domrath  and Darin Lingner
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CHALK IT UP ON THE ANKENY CAMPUS

DMACC Ankeny Campus second-year Liberal Arts student Sophie Bass kneels next to her Chalk It Up 
drawing, titled “Eye Tree,” located between Bldg. #2 and #4 on the Ankeny Campus. Bass received the 
People’s Choice Award and Best Composition Award for her artwork. DMACC students used chalk to 
create artwork focusing on the country of Kosovo, DMACC’s international year for 2013–14. 

DNA EXPERIMENTS ON THE ANKENY CAMPUS

Sophie Bass

Tasha Millard

DMACC Ankeny Campus student  
Tasha Millard of Des Moines examines a 
sample of her own DNA collected during 
an experiment conducted in Lunch 
and Learn class held on the Ankeny 
Campus. Biotechnology Professor Julie 
Gonzalez led the students through the 
DNA extraction and also talked about 
rewarding careers in the biotechnology 
profession. Millard is a second-year 
Marketing student and President of the 
Ankeny Campus Chapter of Phi Beta 
Lambda. Gonzalez also led Carroll  
students in similar DNA experiments.
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JOB OPENINGS

Financial Aid Specialist, Ankeny Campus 
Application Deadline: Oct. 15, 2013 

Telecommunications Instructor, West Campus (9 months-per-year position) 
Application Deadline: Oct. 18, 2013

Nursing Instructor, Ankeny Campus, (9 months-per-year position) 
Application Deadline: Oct. 30, 2013

If interested in any of the above positions, please visit the DMACC website at http://jobs.dmacc.edu.

NEW EMPLOYEES

Paul Byrd joins DMACC as a Political Science and History Instructor 
on the Ankeny Campus. His phone number is 515-964-6540. 

He earned a Bachelor of Arts in both History and Political Science 
at Iowa State University. He then went on to earn an M.A. in Russian 
History at ISU and continued his study of political science and 
diplomacy at Norwich University.

Paul has worked as an adjunct instructor on the DMACC Ankeny 
and Urban Campuses for four years. Prior to that, he was a teaching 
assistant at Iowa State.

Paul and his wife, Nicole, have two children, three-year-old Chloe 
and nearly one-year-old Benjamin. 

Paul enjoys reading, watching movies, playing frisbee golf and bike 
riding. He also enjoys watching soccer, both the English Premier 
League and Major League Soccer.     Paul Byrd

Josh Daines

Josh Daines is the new Business Administration Instructor on the 
Ankeny Campus. He can be reached at (515) 371-9323.

He earned a B.S. in Political Science from Iowa State University in 
1992, an M.P.A. from Drake University in 1998 and an M.B.A. from 
Drake University in 2005. 

Josh previously was an Assistant Professor of Business 
Administration at the AIB College of Business.

He has his wife, Marianela, have a 10-year-old son, Marco.

Josh enjoys reading, completing his Ph.D., listening to music and 
spending time with his family.  
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NEW EMPLOYEES, CONT.

Michael Dell is the new Executive Chef Instructor in Culinary Arts 
on the Ankeny Campus. His phone number is 515-964-6263. 

He graduated from the Culinary Institute of America in  
Hyde Park, NY.

Michael previously worked at Stonewall Orchard Golf Club. 

Michael and his wife, Kate, have three children—11-year-old Michael, 
nine-year-old Nick and seven-year-old Logan. 

Michael enjoys baseball, cooking, drawing and singing.

Mary McClure is the new Counselor in Student Development. She is 
located in Bldg. #9 on the Ankeny Campus and her phone number 
is 515-964-6436.

She earned a Bachelor’s degree in Family Consumer Sciences from 
Iowa State University and an M.S. in Human Development and 
Family Studies from Iowa State University. She is also licensed as a 
Master Social Worker in Iowa.

She previously served as Clinical Director at LifeWorks Counseling 
Center in Des Moines and, prior to that, was an Intake Coordinator 
at PACE/Orchard Place. 

Mary and her husband, Ryan, have three children—Annie (13),  
Ellen (11) and Finn (6). 

Mary enjoys camping, reading, fitness classes, her dogs and 
watching her children’s activities.

Michael Dell

Mary McClure

Joe Seuntjens

Joe Seuntjens is the new Associate Controller located in Bldg. #1 
on the Ankeny Campus. His phone number is 515-964-6319.

He earned a B.A. in Accounting and a B.A. in Finance from the 
University of Iowa. He previously worked in the Accounting 
Department at Polk County.

Joe and his wife, Katie, have a two-year-old daughter, Ellie.

Joe enjoys spending time with his family; playing golf, softball, 
sand volleyball and basketball; watching the Iowa Hawkeyes and 
hunting and fishing. 
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PIONEERS CONNECTION

HISTORY COMMITTEE
Carroll Bennett and his committee met in the Library at the Ankeny Campus to go through the archive of 
photo prints that have been collected over the years. DMACC will be celebrating its 50th Anniversary in 
2016 and our Pioneer group will be active starting with events in 2015. We have been working on getting 
written and audio interviews posted to the web about the early years at DMACC. 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE
The Fundraising Committee, headed by Harlan Giese and Marcia Johnson, will meet in the conference 
room of Bldg. #22, on Mon, Oct. 21 at 2 p.m. to discuss ideas for future fundraising events.

Dee Johnson, Past President, Pioneers

DES MOINES PUBLIC SCHOOL SUPERINTENDENT  
ATTENDS OPEN HOUSE

Des Moines Public School Superintendent Dr. Thomas Ahart, who attended the Open House at DMACC’s 
Advanced Manufacturing Center, says high school students need to recognize that there are many 
rewarding careers today in the manufacturing sector. 

Click here to see what he has to say about a career in Advanced Manufacturing.
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